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                                                                              Dates for your Diary                              Friday 18th July 2025 
 

Term Dates 2025-26   
 
These are the term dates for next academic year:     

         

        
                                                         

Remaining Summer Term Diary Dates: 
 

19.07.25 – Summer Fair 12-3pm 
21.07.25 – Year 6 graduation. 2pm 
21.07.25 – Year 6 disco, 5.30 – 7pm 
21.07.25 – Class parties, pm (non-uniform day except Year 6) 
22.07.25 – Toy Day 
22.07.25 – Last day of term, 2pm finish (no After School Club) 
 

 



News and Reminders 
 
Carnival 
 

Thank you to everyone who came along to join us for Carnival yesterday! It was fantastic to see so many of 
you there and we all had a great time! 
 

                 
 

                           
 

               
 
Thank You and Goodbye to Alan! 
 

From everyone at Bessemer, a huge, huge thank you to Alan Foster for all of his hard work as Chair of F@B. 
We are so grateful for all of his hard work, we’ll really miss you Alan! Please come along to the fair on 
Saturday to see his last event in role – he promises it’s going to be a good one! 
 
 

 

  



News and Reminders 
 
Girls in Sport 
 

Last week a group of children from Years 5 and 6 took part in a Girls in Sport festival, they all had a great 
time! 

     
 
 
House Winners Trip 
 

All the children in Diamonds had fun at the park this week celebrating collecting the most gems this term: 
 

          
 

               
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  



News and Reminders 
 
Year 6 Leavers 
 

Year 6 children put on a fantastic performance of I’m  
An 11 Year Old, Get Me Out of Here! This week. The  
children performed brilliantly to a packed audience,  
well done Year 6! 
 

A huge thank you goes to all of the year 6 staff for all of      
Their hard work and a special thank you to Year 6 dad  
Peter for a very professional sound and lighting job! 
 
 
The Year 6s continued to celebrate the end of their time at Bessemer with a trip to Airthrill today. Next week 
they have their graduation at 2pm on Monday – two adults per child are invited to come and watch – and 
their disco at 5.30 on Monday evening. Unlike the rest of the school, who can wear their own clothes for 
their parties on Monday, Year 6 children need to wear uniform to school for their graduation, but can go 
home with parents or carers after that to get ready for their disco, so they still get their chance to dress up! 
On Tuesday Year 6 children can wear an old shirt or t-shirt to school and have it signed by their friends if 
they want to. Alternatively they can collect signatures in the year book they will receive at graduation.  
 
 

End of Year Certificates 
 

In assembly today we gave out certificates to children from Reception to Year 5 who have been recognised 
for being academically ambitious in different areas of the curriculum: 
 

     
 

      

 
Toy Day 
 

Tuesday is toy day – children can bring in a toy from home to play with on the last day of school. No 
electronic toys please and please don’t send anything valuable or anything with lots of small pieces that 
could get lost! 
 

Please remember that school finishes at 2pm on Tuesday! 
 

  

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  

Word of the Week 
 
Word of the Week is all about developing children’s vocabularies by increasing the number of words they 
know and use. Making these challenging words part of their vocabulary improves children’s speaking and 
listening, reading and writing skills.  These are the words we have focused on this term, please encourage 
children to keep using them over the summer to embed them firmly in their vocabularies. 
 
            fond                 obsolete                 halt                   segment                 twilight                   refuge                 
 
                       sequence         traipse              ignite                sturdy      explode 
 

F@B Update  
 

Massive thanks to everyone who has been working hard to help us make tomorrow’s event our best 
Summer Fair ever!! 
 
We have LOTS of volunteers and families donating their precious teddies, home baking and cooking. We 
think you’re all brilliant! 
 
And a special big F@B thanks to our outstanding Chair, Alan Foster! Alan has been doing all sorts of sweetie 
buying, bouncy castle renting, music coordinating and lots else besides during the 3 years he has co-chaired 
and then chaired F@B…  
 
THANK YOU ALAN!!  
 
We’re going to miss you a lot!  
 

PS Raffle prizes: if you have won something please come and get it from the school office! Thanks 🤩  
  

Online Safety Tip of the Week 
 
Staying Safe Online During the Summer Holidays - Childnet 
 

The Summer Holidays can be a great time to support children to stay safe online. Childnet has some great 
suggestions - including using the time to sit, talk and play with your child, learning about what they like to do 
online and sharing ways they can keep themselves safe. 
 

The holidays are a chance to talk online with friends and family, and even think about sharing holiday photos 
and videos, which are great opportunities to have conversations with your child about what we share with 
others, and how we interact kindly, over the Internet. 
 
https://www.childnet.com/blog/staying-safe-online-in-the-summer-holidays/ 
 
Online games 
 

The school holiday is a great time to relax and play - here are some free games websites for children to 
explore: 
 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/games 
 
 

 
 

https://www.childnet.com/blog/staying-safe-online-in-the-summer-holidays/
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/games


 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Have a great weekend and a fantastic Summer break when it comes, thank you to all of our wonderful 
Bessemer families for everything you have done to support us this year, we look forward to seeing everyone 
again in September! 
 

Elizabeth 

                                           Celebrations!                                                                      
KS2 Sports Day Event Winners 

    
 

Sprint  Javelin  Long 
jump  

Target 
throw  

Speed 
bounce  

Distance 
run  

Shotput  

Yr3 Nyeela 
Jerome 

Callum 
Melody 

Keyan 
Zahra 

Ramsay 
Emma 

Temujin 
Bella 
Alexis 

  

Jerome 
Casper 
Dylan 

Rebecca 

Jerome 
Zahra 

Casper 
Nyeela 
Dylan 

Pheobe 
Alexis 
Callum 

Joseph 
Haddy 

Ivor 
Melody 
Alexis 
Tylan 

Yr4 Temi 
Finn 

Oscar 
Matilda 

Otis 
Zafer 

Vidak 
Idris 
Maia 

Sophie  

Idris 
Hari 

Pheonix.M 
Vidak 

Finlay 
Juno 

Wolfe 
Maia 

Nikolas 
Pheonix.M 

Salome 
Vidak 

Idris 
Juno 

Donatas 
Azahier 

Max 
Sarah 

Pheonix S 
Oscar 

Yr5 Eve 
Uriel 

Harry 
Holly 

Uriel 
Holly  

Malachi 
Isabella 
Salima 
Elena 

Lucie 
Florence 

Elijah 
Callum 

Callum.H 
Aishah 

Matthew 
Sharon 
Noah 

Salima 
Aubrey 
Holly 

Callum.H 
Kyanna 
William 
Suraya 
Rene 
Elijah 

Salima 
Aubrey 
Holly 

Yr6 Akila 
Camai 

Johanna 
Kelvin  

Gabriel 
Akila  

Lucy 
Emily.T 

Eve 
Max M  

Hannah 
Max.E 

Eve 
Hameed 

Bill 
Polly 

Edward 
Emily.T 

Fox 
Kitty 

Rayanne 
Micheal 

Akila 

Tayo 
Tofarati 

Ali 
Amelia 
Ozgur 

Rayanne 
Aimenya 

 



 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

To book spaces please click the link below; 
 

https://sports-focus-coaching.classforkids.io/camp/160 
 

If you have any questions or would like more information, please get in touch. 
 

Email: bookings@sportsfocusuk.co.uk 

Phone: 07946 007 937 

Website: www.sportsfocusuk.co.uk 

 

We can't wait to welcome your child/children 

to camp this summer, where they'll stay active, build confidence, and make great 
memories. 

 

Here are some quotes from Bessemer pupils and parents who have attended before 

😊 
 

"Best camp ever, lots of fun stuff every day and sometimes we get ice lollies to take home" 
 

"My children have loved their time spent at your holiday camp. They were made to feel very 
welcome by all the lovely staff. They loved the activities- the Olympic games and seed 

planting especially. 
Thank you once again, we will be back in the future!" 

 
"Hi Sports Focus Coaching Team, 

My son had a great week with your team at camp. He loved playing a lot of games and sport 
activities, such as dodgeball, football, bench ball, nerf guns, and infinity tag. He liked Coach 

Noah and Coach Max. He made many friends from the camp. 
The Coaching Team is highly professional and motivated. I would be very grateful to book 

this camp for my son next time." 
 
  

Sports Focus Camps at Bessemer 

 

We are excited to announce that Sports Focus will be running 
summer camp at Bessemer for 5 weeks! 

 

Our camps are designed to engage, entertain, and inspire - 
providing children with a variety of fun, active, and inclusive 

experiences throughout the day. 
With a mix of sports, games, and creative activities, there's 

something for every child to enjoy 💥 
 

Camp is subject to us achieving a minimum number of children signing up each day (18) If this number 
is not achieved for more than 3 consecutive days, we won’t be able to run and will provide families 
with 5-7 days' notice and offer full refunds/credit. Our intention is to run for every day we advertise 
and provide as much notice as possible if a camp can’t go ahead to not inconvenience those families 

who have signed up. 
 
 

https://sports-focus-coaching.classforkids.io/camp/160
mailto:bookings@sportsfocusuk.co.uk
http://www.sportsfocusuk.co.uk/


From SSFA, providers of Bessemer’s after school 

football clubs: 

  



 
From Lighthouse, the company that runs the 
popular Drama and LAMDA after school club 

providers at Bessemer: 
 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

  



                                

                                                             



 

 

  



 

  



 

  

 



 

  



 

 


